Yates Ontario Building Officials (YOBO)

April 18, 2024

Michael Wich, Chair ICC Nominating Committee c/o Will Coffrnan International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL352I3

Dear Mr. Wich,

This letter is to formally give our recommendation for Steven McDaniel, for the Secretary/Treasurer position for the International Code Council Board of Directors.

Steve has been very active Code Enforcement professional having served in leadership roles not only in his own community in Corning, New York, but also serving on the Board of Directors for the Finger Lakes Building Officials Association (FLBOA), Past President of New York State Building Officials Conference (NYSBOC), and serving on several committees for the ICC Board of Directors for several years.

Steve's dedication to the field is evident by his serving/volunteering for the various code professional organizations and for being an active and productive member of numerous committees. I, and the members of our local NYSBOC chapters around the Rochester, NY area, have witnessed Steve's professionalism and his strong commitment to moving our field forward in a positive manner.

As the President of the Yates Ontario Building Officials (YOBO), I speak for our organization to cheerfully support Steve for the ICC Treasurer position. He has strong leadership skills, is honest and trustworthy, and is extremely dedicated to the mission of code enforcement officials. Please give him serious consideration for the elected Treasurer role within the organization. We give our full support to Steve and hope he is seriously considered for this role.

Sincerely,

James A. Kier

Yates Ontario Code Officials President

Ames a. Ken

Code Enforcement Officer, Ontario County, NY